

SANTAQUIN CITY FIRE & EMS DEPARTMENT

Fire Chief Ryan Lind firechief@santaquin.org

Phone: 801-754-3211 Cell: 385-329-6271

To: Mayor and City Council **From:** Ryan Lind, Fire Chief **Date:** August 8, 2025

Subject: Request for Approval – Purchase of Equipment from LN Curtis for New Aerial Ladder Truck

Dear Mayor and Council Members,

I am requesting approval for the purchase of fire equipment from LN Curtis in the amount of \$141,675.38. This purchase includes new fire hoses and associated equipment necessary to properly outfit the new aerial ladder truck, which is scheduled for delivery in the spring of 2026.

These funds are a carryover from the FY24-25 budget and were specifically set aside for this purpose. The equipment pricing is based on State Contract bid pricing, ensuring competitive and vetted costs.

Several of the items included in this purchase have lead times of up to six months, which necessitates ordering them now to ensure timely delivery and readiness upon the truck's arrival.

Your approval of this request will ensure that our department is fully prepared to deploy the new apparatus with the necessary tools and equipment to more effectively serve and protect the community.

Please let me know if any additional documentation or information is needed.

Respectfully,

Ryan Lind Fire Chief